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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Inc.

TONIGHTS MEETING -  9 MAY 2023

Bulletin              Volume No 1

                            Issue  No 19

Meeting;             9  May  2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES
Members must complete the RSVP response, or advise Avis, with your attendance, apology, 
guests, any special dietary requirements for you or guests, by the Monday 8 days before a 
meeting for catering purposed. If you fail to apologise you will be charged the cost of the meal. 
Visiting Rotarians, guests or Friends please advise Avis on avis@amcomms.com.au  (0418 
411 404) or John on johnehartley@me.com (0422 383 583) , by the 8 days before a meeting  
you intend attending..	

Special General Meeting; 9 May 2023
To consider and adopt the latest RI Club Constitution for NSW and bylaws.

See details on page 5.

Guest Speaker. Commander Ray Rees RAN (ret.)

                       13 July - 1942 Japanese Submarine Attack                    
On 29 May 1942, five Japanese submarines gathered outside Sydney Harbour. 
The war was about to come to Sydney. Three midget submarines were launched 
but only one managed to fire its weapons, one of which sunk the ferry HMAS 
Kuttabul, an accommodation vessel moored at Garden Island. Twenty-one sailors 
lost their lives.

Ray’s talk will explain what happened, how it happened and will briefly consider 
the aftermath.

After spending over thirty years in the navy, joining as an apprentice, Ray retired 
as a Commander Engineer and has continued his interest in marine matters by 
volunteering with the Sydney Heritage Fleet restoring and crewing in a range of 
heritage vessels.

Some photos (black and white) are shown on page 7.
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT
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I am sure that all of us will agree that the youth in rural areas 
of Australia face difficulties in obtaining a good education and 
subsequently, good career opportunities. They need help in 
addition to that which is supplied by the State government and 
their magnificent, dedicated teachers.

The Rotary Club of Turramurra assists the public school at 
Moree and we provide some financial support for their project.
The Rotary Club of Belrose assists the public school at Peak Hill.
I am suggesting that our club provides some assistance to the Yeoval Central 
School.

Yeoval is a small town 340 kms North West 
of Sydney on the cross roads between 
Dubbo, Wellington and Parkes. I have 
an interest in the town because my great 
grandparents on my father’s side, and their 
11 children, lived there in the 2nd half of 
the 1800s and early 1900s but none of the 
family remain. The lure of the Big Smoke. 
Two (2) of their daughters married teachers 
who were stationed there and moved on with 
them to their next posting.

I can state with reasonable confidence that my Great Grandfather initiated the 
schooling of the children of Yeoval when he was the manager of the nearby 
Goodrich gold mine.  In 1876, when the population of that mining community was 
about 700, a school was opened with 45 pupils. The school at Yeoval was not 
opened until 1883, some 7 years later.

Nick Brook [a member of our club], Shane Waddell [a former member of the 
Roseville Chase club], a couple of other desperates and I stayed overnight at the 
one and only hotel in the town, the Royal, during an outback trip in May 2021. The 
hotel was owned by my ancestors for many years.

I have recently made initial approaches to the school at Yeoval and in mid March 
I received an email from Helen Tremain, the Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
which read, in part;
“I thought I would begin by giving a brief overview of our school. We have approximately 100 
students from kindergarten to Year 12 with a 50/50 spread between primary and secondary. 
Our indigenous population is around 30%. Our students come from a relatively low socio-
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economic background which sometimes impacts their educational opportunities. We still 
have a strong partnership with the Western Access Program which has spanned over 30 
years but have progressed from the original telematics to Microsoft Teams which is much 
more convenient and far less clunky. 
In regards to how you may be of assistance to our school, I have heard great things about 
the Peak Hill model and would be open to exploring that with you a little more. I would also 
like to be able to put our Years 10 – 12 students through mock interviews in preparation for 
the work force. Our school is also a BYOD (Bring Your Own Device). All students from Year 
7 – 12 are expected to have a lap top which is subsidised by the school. Very rarely, this 
is out of the reach of some students, and it would be beneficial to be able to source some 
donations to assist these students. From a practical viewpoint have only needed to do this 
twice in the last 10 years.
Thank you again for making contact. Yeoval Central School would be delighted to be able to 
forge links with your club and look forward to developing opportunities to do so”.

Helen mentions the Peak Hill project. This is a hands-on project where a group of 
members of the Belrose club make annual visits to the town, stay for a few days, 
and mentor the senior students in a variety of ways to prepare them for life after 
they leave school, including mock interviews. It does not have to provide much 
money. One of my grandsons and I assisted Belrose during a visit to Peak Hill a 
few years ago and we were most impressed with what they were doing.
I have raised this matter with the Board of our club who have expressed an 
interest in pursuing my suggestion but would like to hear more about what help we 
can give.

Warren McGurgan, a former member of the Roseville Chase club, but now a 
member of the Belrose club, is heavily involved in the project. He will attend our 
meeting on the 23rd May to explain more about what is involved. 
If the members of our club show interest in our assisting the Yeoval Central School 
I will drive to Yeoval during the next month or so and further discuss the matter 
with the teachers and then be more specific about my suggestion.
Norm Gibson

Left;
Yeoval Central 
School 2022.
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Below; Norm and Grandson and Warren McGurgan and some members of the 
Belrose Rotary Club, with senior members of the Peak Hill Central School.

Above; The one and only hotel in Yeoval - original Royal Hotel build around the 
1870’s. Has since undergone a new facade and good makeover.
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Yeoval Badge. Depicts the rural 
nature of the Yeoval area.
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SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING
9th MAY 2023

Notice was given on 13 April by Arthur Marshall, Hon Secretary, of a Special 
General Meeting on Tuesday 9th May 2023.  The purpose of this meeting 
is to adopt the 2022 Standard Rotary Club Constitution (NSW) and revised 
Club By-laws.
Copies of the 2022 Standard Rotary Constitution and draft By-laws were 
previously sent to members and they were discussed at the Club Forum on 
14th March 2023. If you require another copy please contact Ross Symons.

Note;
BACKGROUND

District previously advised that following the 2022 Council on Legislation, legal 
counsel was engaged by the RI South Pacific & Philippines Office to update the 
Standard Club Constitution to meet the requirements of the NSW Associations 
Incorporation Act 2009 and the Associations Incorporation Regulation 2022.
The following documents were forwarded to clubs by District;
•	 2022 Rotary Standard Club Constitution (NSW)
•	 Bylaws template to accompany the Constitution.

Rotary Standard Club Constitution (NSW), There are 2 parts;
The first part (Articles 1 to 20) is produced by Rotary International further to the 
Council on Legislation. 
The second part (Articles 21 to 32) has been inserted to meet the requirements 
of the Associations Incorporation Act 2009 and the Associations Incorporation 
Regulation 2022.The 2022 Rotary International Standard Club Constitution, was 
previously circulated for information at the Club Forum on 14 March 2023,
The Constitution must be adopted by the Club.  
 
Draft Bylaws . Clubs were encouraged by District to adopt the Bylaws template  
recognizing the ability of Clubs to amend it to fit a club’s needs.    

The draft bylaws were also circulated for information at the Club Forum..
The additions and amendment to the Bylaws template were in blue typing.
Much of the existing bylaws concerning meeting procedures at, and for, both 
General and Board meetings, detailed duties of Officers, detailed lengthy 
description of some existing bylaws, have been simplified or deleted. In other 
cases some have been expanded for clarity, or to avoid any confusion and to 
reflect some of the special provisions for our club.
The draft by-laws may be amended, if necessary,  at this special meeting before 
adoption.
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LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 11 APRIL 2023

Club Membership 	39 Guest Speakers 0

Members Present 25	 Make-ups 	 0

Apologies 	14 Guests 12

No Apologies   0 Partners      0	

Attendance Percentage 64.1% Visiting Rotarians 	 1

BIRTHDAYS - MAY 2023
	
	 17	 David BRAND
	 29	 Noel CISLOWSKI
		

BUNNINGS  BBQ’s

Excellent result from 16 April;  $ 2,468.10
REMINDER

NEXT BBQ - 6 May, 4 June, 29 July
Please advise Peter Lefmann ASAP if you can assist 

on of these days.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction Vote of 
Thanks

9 May Rtd Cmd Ray Rees, Japanese 
Submarine Attack July 1942

Noel Cislowski Peter Lewis

23 May David Atkinson; How Can it be 
Poetry if it Does Not Rhyme

Megan Evans Phil Dunbar

13 June Speaker to be advised TBA TBA

27 June Speaker; Mikhail Prokopenko; 
“How to Connect Security and 
Recovery in a New Deal for 
Ukraine

TBA TBA

MEETING ROSTER

6
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NEXT MEETING - 23 MAY 2023
DAVID ATKINSON

Topic- “How Can it be Poetry if it Does Not Rhyme

David Atkinson is a retired lawyer and also a former 
Rotarian. His story is inspirational. Having read poetry from 
time to time over the years, he  didn’t find his passion and 
ability until he started to write in 2013. He is now one of 
Australia’s foremost poets and is internationally acclaimed 
for his work.

His poems have been published widely in Australia, the 
USA and the UK. Among other awards, David has been the 
winner of the Ros Spencer Poetry Prize and of the FAW 

Jean Stone Poetry Award.  In addition, his poems have been Commended in the 
WB Yeats Poetry Prize and in the Melbourne Poets Union International Poetry 
Competition.

David is a poet of memory, the human condition and the natural world. He takes 
as his topic  “How Can It Be Poetry If It Does Not Rhyme?”

He has an excellent website https://davidatkinson.com.au/ which includes many of 
his poems and reviews of his work.

Maybe there is a little bit of the poet in all of us?

Some images of the midget submarine and the HMAS Kuttabul.
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LAST MEETING - 11 APRIL 2023
PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP SCHEME AWARDS

Pride of Workmanship Awards – “Do it Once, Do it Well – Build a Better 
Australia”

Forty attendees witnessed Willoughby City Council Mayor, Cr. Tanya Taylor, co-
presenting Pride of Workmanship awards with our President Norm on 11 April.

Awardee Julie Singe was nominated by The Residences Castle Cove Manager, 
Patrick O’Neill, and awardees, Cok Putra Wibhisana Marga (Wibhi) and Putu Shita 
Laksmi Putri Indrawan (Shita) were nominated by the Fresh As A Daisy Home 
Services Director, Fiona Carter.

Unfortunately, Patrick was on leave in Western Australia and both Wibhi and Shita 
were not able to attend on the evening because of classes they couldn’t miss.

Guests first heard from PP Bruce Carfrae, who deputised Patrick, that Julie is 
not just very diligent and efficient but also able to consistently handle resident 
enquiries with ease and professionalism. 

Fiona then shared why she feels honoured to have Wibhi and Shita on board. 
Both are dedicated, valued and an integral part of her small business. Additionally, 
the kindness this team of two show to customers is truly commendable and their 
work ethic despite having to work during the day and study at night is exemplary. 

Congratulations Julie, Wibhi and Shita!
Peggy Yu,
Vocational Service Director.

Above; MC Ian Garrard welcomes Rotarians, partners, special guests and 
Awardees to the Pride of Workmanship Scheme Awards night.

  8
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Right; Mayor Cr Tanya Taylor addressing the meeting and congratulating the 
Awardees on their achievement.

Above; Vocational Service Director Peggy Yu outlining the Awards and introducing 
Willoughby City Council Mayor, Cr Tanya Taylor.
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Left; Tony Basten 
recently presented 
the awards to Wibbi  
(L) and Shita, (R) 
who were unable to 
attend the night.

Left; Julie Singe,(R) 
nominated by The 
Residences Castle Cove 
receiving her Awards 
from Mayor Tanya Taylor 
(C)  and President Norm 
Gibson (L).

Right; Fiona Carter, Fresh 
as a Daisy Home Services 
(R) receiving awards from 
President Norm Gibson (L) 
and Mayor Tanya Taylor (C) 
on behalf of her employees 
Wibbi (Cok Putra Wibhisana 

Marga) , and Shita 
(Putu Shita Laksmi Putri 

Indrawan), who were unable 
to attend the Awards night.
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VISIT TO ANZAC MEMORIAL, HYDE PARK -
18 APRIL 2023.

On 18 April, nineteen Rotarians, partners and friends attended the ‘Devoted 
Service’ Performance and Tour from 5.00pm to 6.30pm. This was followed by a 
majority showing up for dinner at the nearby Mazzaro.

Taken to the Memorial’s theatrette on arrival, we were transported by a short film 
into Sister Mary ‘Margorie’ Marr’s autograph book wherein she had collected the 
signatures, poetry and musings of the soldiers who returned to Australia to recover 
from the trauma of Gallipoli.

‘Devoted Service’ then immersed us in four different experiences of war. The 
performance by Sophia, an actor with the memory of an elephant, featured 
actual words and personal accounts from the diaries and letters of three nurses 
and a matron: Clementina Marshall, Muriel Wakeford, Alice Cashin and Evelyn 
Wright. The courage and conviction of these women were simply remarkable. 
For example, Alice refused to leave the torpedoed and sinking HMHS Gloucester 
Castle until all her 399 injured men and 33 nurses were safely on lifeboats!

At the conclusion of the performance, Tristan, Head of Learning, took us on a 
tour which included the opportunity to explore the nurses’ personal objects on 
exhibition. Besides the heritage building and its sculptures, there are medals, 
badges, uniforms, field equipment, photographs, documents, manuscripts, famed 
works and books to tell the personal stories of servicemen and servicewomen, 
and their families.

Go and see things for yourself if you haven’t been there and if you have, you 
would probably want to visit the Anzac Memorial again …. it is vast downstairs 
and still has plenty of room for expansion because it is underneath the large Hyde 
Park!
Peggy Yu
Vocational Service Director.

 11



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin  12

FRIENDS OF OUR ROTARY CLUB

Friends of our Rotary Club are always most welcome to join in, or volunteer 
to participate in, any of the Club’s activities, including assiting at the Bunnings 
BBQ’s, and attending any of the social events and other outings of the club. 
Or to come to a dinner meeting and experience the friendship of the Club and 
interesting guest speakers.

All events appear in the Dinner Bulletin (See Club Calendar) so if you notice an 
event or activity you would wish to help with or join in , contact Andre Hariman on 
0479 178 999, or by email at ahariman@tpg.com.au 
You are also most welcome at a Dinner - just use the contacts shown under 
“Attendance and Apologies” on page 1 of the Bulletin.

Sue Buttersworth and Colin Peake are the latest people to become Friends and 
we look forward to meeting them at a future meeting.

SOME OF THE VOLUNTEERS AT THE BUNNINGS BBQ ON 
16 APRIL and “COLES LOCAL” PARTNERSHIP SIGN

The Sign on the column recognises the generous donation of the sausages for our 
BBQ’s by Coles Local Chatswood
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REPORT FROM IAN GARRARD
“GOLDEN NEEDLE PROJECT”

Folks, 
I received a request from our Turkish partners in the ‘Golden Needle’ Global Grant 
program, currently running.
 I have provided the message below as some interpretation is needed:
“ Hi ian 
We are planning to prepare a presentation video for golden needle project.
Our aim is to send the video to power of godness video competition of 
international rotary and also to have a documantary outcome of the inspiring 
project .
There will be some short interviewss of the project creators.
Could you pls take a vertical and to me .
You may tell what was your inspiration to be the project partner and what was the 
core point of the project which impressed you mostly .
You video shud be app 1 minute.
Thank you in advance
B rgds”

So, after some discussion with President Norm and recognising a minute duration, 
a script was written focusing on the aspects of the project that “impressed” the 
most, vis:
•	  Improving economic outcome of disadvantaged women and assurance of 		
	 post-graduation employment through the Aegean Clothing manufactories 		
	 groups;   
•	 the sustainability aspects through an MOU with Izmir Council to supply 		
	 rooms, run course as well as cover repairs and replacement of equipment; 		
	 and 
•	 Project monitoring, jointly through both our Rotary Clubs.

John Hartley was good enough to do the filming after a recent Rotary meeting and 
edit down to a minute. A disc was generated but how to get it to Türkiye?

Enter Ian Robertson who set up IT links first to myself and then to Türkiye.

My great appreciate to both John and Ian who, without their inputs, the video 
would never have materialised nor be transported to our Turkish partners. In 
thanking Ian for his help, he made the poignant observation ‘…he was happy to 
help, as that is why we are in Rotary’. 
Let’s hope the Golden Needle presentation has some success in the International 
Rotary competition.
Regards
Ian Garrard 
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CREATING SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITIES IN SRI LANKA
GLOBAL GRANT PROJECT

Contributed by Peter Kindred.
Some photo’s & report below for our Global grant of sustainable communities in 
Sri Lanka. We are the International Rotary club partner on this global grant where 
we are building 110 toilets & 6 shower facilities. We have been invited up as a club 
to visit in December this year.

Greetings from Rotary club of Negombo, Sri Lanka. We are grateful to you 
for your generous financial contribution and guidance towards this project. We 
are also thankful to the members of RC Chatswood Roseville for being the 
International partners for this project.

As you are aware there were unexpected delays in starting the project owing to 
the financial crisis that our country was experiencing. We are pleased to note that 
we managed to start the project in Dec. 2022 after obtaining approval from TRF 
for revising the budget and adjusting the quantity of toilets to be built.  

We have already engaged a contractor to start the construction of toilets. The 
contractor was given the responsibility to construct toilets in batches consisting 
of 10 toilets per batch. We paid 50% of the cost of building 10 toilets to the 
contractor to start the construction work. 45% of the amount would be paid upon 
them completing the 1 batch. The payments were made through our community 
partner “Troup Estate workers Housing Co-op Society”. The Plantation Human 
Development Trust which is a Semi-Government trust took the responsibility 
to inspect the construction work. The payment would be made only after their 
Engineering Assistant visits the place and certifies the payment. The remaining 
5% of total will be retained for 3 months as a guarantee.

The contractor has already completed the construction of 10 toilets and the 
construction of the next 20 toilets are in progress. We are planning to begin the 
Capacity building training for Public Sector Midwives from the last week of April 
onwards. We hope to complete the project and hand it over to the beneficiaries by 
Dec. 2023. We take this opportunity to invite you to Sri Lanka during the handing 
over in Dec. 2023. 

Thanking you,
Mohan Fernando,
Primary Contact
RC Negombo

Some photos on the following page.
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CHATSWOOD ROSEVILLE ROTARY GOLF DAY
18 SEPTEMBER 2023 - PYMBLE GOLF COURSE

Michael MacQuillan, and his team, are planning for a Golf Day at the

PYMBLE GOLF COURSE
on MONDAY 18th SEPTEMBER, am.

More details to come.
All club members golfers and friends should start inviting your golfing friends to 

come along, or forming a foursome for a fun day.

Even if your not a golfer there still will be task for members to assist with. 

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
MOTHER’S DAY BREAKFAST - 12 MAY 2023

Our Club has again been invited to asist with the Mother’s Day Breakfast at the 
Roseville Public School on Friday 12 May 2023.
This year it is NOT a BBQ - it is more of a Continential Breakfast with  pastry and 
muffins, coffee and juice.

We will assist with the food service on the morning of the breakfast The breakfast 
starts at 7.30am, so members volunteering will need to arrive by 7.15.

Peter Lewis will report further on the breakfast at the meeing, and will be looking 
to finalise the volunteers for the morning.
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GORDON WATERHOUSE MEMORIAL
MUSIC SCHOLARSHIP - TUESDAY 6 JUNE 2023

PLEASE PUT THE DATE IN YOUR DIARY NOW
TUESDAY 6 JUNE 2023  @ 7.00 pm 

The Zenith Theatre, Chatswood

INVITE YOUR FRIENDS – Free Admission
Make it a special event with dinner beforehand  (details to 

come) 

This event is always an inspiration. You’ll be treated to a wonderful concert of top 
soloists from our local High Schools who have all achieved Excellence in Music 

and shown outstanding service to their school. It’s also a thrill for the performers to 
play on stage at a prestigious venue. Please make it a really great night for these 

young musicians by giving them a good audience. 

This annual scholarship was inaugurated in memory of Gordon Waterhouse, a 
highly esteemed member of the Rotary Club of Chatswood, who dedicated his life 
to both music and service above self. The scholarship honours Gordon’s memory 

and provides an opportunity for young musicians to be recognised for their 
performance excellence, citizenship and their service to music within their school. 
The Scholarship also raises awareness of Rotary among our young citizens and 

fosters Rotary ideals of service. The selected student receives an award of $2000 
to further their music education and each finalist receives a $250 award. 

The Zenith Theatre and technical team is generously supported by 
Willoughby City Council and the Willoughby Symphony Orchestra. 

(Note; this is not a Rotary meeting Tuesday)

Jordan Li
The 2022 Winner of the 
Chatswood Roseville
Gordon Waterhouse

Memorial Music Scholarship

Who will be this year’s  
winner?
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION and SERVICE	 
	       Director; PP Neil Howie
	 Club Service Officer; Wayne Kearns
	 Programs;  PP Neil Howie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

               Director PP Peter Lewis; Megan Evans
	 Graffiti Removal; PP Peter Lefmann, PP Peter Lewis
	 Liaison with Willoughby City Council; Bruce Carfrae
	 Clean Up Australia; PP Peter Lewis  

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Director; PP Peter Timmermann 

MEMBERSHIP - Director;  PDG Greg Muldoon

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Director;  PP Michael MacQuillan

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

               Director; PP Nick Dorsch;  Elizabeth Huh, PP Peter Kindred
	 Sustainable Communities in Sri Lanka; PP Peter Kindred
	 Golden Needle Project; Ian Garrard, PP Peter Kindred, PP Nick Dorsch

VOCATIONAL SERVICE  	

	 Director: PP Peggy Yu; PP Brian Townsend, Avis Manoukian

YOUTH SERVICE	

	 Director: PP Richard Green;
	 Bob Mugden School Speaking/Essay Competition; PP Richard Green
	 Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Musical Scholarship; PP Noel Cislowski
	 Phil Dunbar

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

              Ian Garrard, Wayne Kearns, Sue Ward 

FUNDRAISING

	 Bunnings BBQ’s; PP Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley

Committees and Activities Positions
2022-2023
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WELFARE OFFICER 							     
                    Diana Wilkinson.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

                    Sue Ward, PP Peter McKeown, Allan Farrar

ATTENDANCE OFFICERS 

                     PP John Hartley, Avis Manoukian.
		     RSVP ; PP David Williams

BULLETIN EDITORS

                     PP Ross Symons, PDG Greg Muldoon, 
	

RISK MANAGEMENT and INSURANCE 

                   Allan Farrar

WEBSITE, CLUBRUNNER and COMMUNICATIONS 
 		
		  PP Michael MacQuillan, PP David Williams

SPECIFIC POSITIONS AND ROLES.

WORKING WITH CHILD	 PP Peter Lefmann

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE	 PP Ian Robertson, PP David Williams

TREE OF JOY	 PP Peter Timmermann, Bruce Carfrae
		  Lloyd Lucas (Hon.)

DANCE TO THE 9s	 PP Tony Basten

CHATSWOOD STREET FAIR	 Andre Hariman, PP Peter Timmermann, 	
			   PDG Greg Muldoon

SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR	 Andre Hariman

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST BBQ	 PP Peter Lewis, PP John Hartley

PUBLIC OFFICER (SECRETARY)           PP Arthur Marshall
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Three men were sentenced to be executed by guillotine; a priest, an astronomer, 
and an engineer. 

First was the priest and he asked that he face upwards so he could look at 
Heaven and his Creator. His wish was granted and the blade fell, but stopped 1 
centimetre from his neck. The executioner said since the guillotine spared him, so 
was his life, and he was allowed to leave. 

Next was the astronomer and he asked that he also be allowed to face upwards 
to look to the stars before his death. Again the guillotine stopped just short and his 
life was spared as well. 

The engineer was last and he too asked to face upwards given what happened 
with the previous two. As he lay there, he looked up at the guillotine mechanism 
and said, “Aha, I see the problem!”.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------
A burglar broke into a house one night. He shined his flashlight around, looking 
for valuables, and when he picked up a CD player to place in his sack, a strange, 
disembodied voice echoed from the dark saying, “Jesus is watching you.”

He nearly jumped out of his skin, clicked his flashlight out, and froze. When he 
heard nothing more after a bit, he shook his head, promised himself a vacation 
after the next big score, then clicked the light back on and began searching for 
more valuables.  Just as he pulled the stereo out so he could disconnect the 
wires, clear as a bell he heard, “Jesus is watching you.”

Freaked out, he shined his light around frantically, looking for the source of the 
voice. Finally, in the corner of the room, his flashlight beam came to rest on a 
parrot.  “Did you say that?” He hissed at the parrot.

“Yep,” the parrot confessed, then squawked, “I’m just trying to warn you.”

The burglar relaxed. “Warn me, huh? Who in the world are you?”

“Moses,” replied the bird. 

“Moses?” the burglar laughed. “What kind of stupid people would name a parrot 
Moses?”

The bird promptly answered, “Probably the same kind of people that would name 
a Roweiller “Jesus”!
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A PEOPLE-FIRST PHILOSOPHY

UNPARALLELED DINING, HEALTH & WELLBEING
Residents will have access to the restaurant and bistro, gym, hydrotherapy pool, movie cinema, wellness spaces 
and the Himalayas putting course. With our resident’s health and wellbeing a priority at Watermark Residences, 
we are providing free and exclusive exercise classes that are tailored to retirees’ needs, such as Yoga, Tai Chi and 
Aqua Aerobics.

CARE CONCIERGE
Your good health, wellbeing and independence are vital to leading a full and happy life. A Vitalis Concierge will be 
available onsite to residents who wish to address any concerns regarding personal health or home care, no matter 
how big or small.

DAILY COURTESY BUS
Our residents will enjoy access to a courtesy bus for transportation to local destinations including our local vibrant 
shopping areas in Chatswood and Lane Cove Village.

NO ELECTRICITY COSTS
Residents will never receive a power bill for their home. Solar power will generate 100% of the electricity for every 
apartment.

RESIDENTS KEEP 100% OF CAPITAL GAIN & FIXED FEES FOR LIFE
After deducting the deferred management fee, you keep the balance of the capital gain (unlike most other 
retirement operators). Our deferred management fee is one of the lowest in the industry at 25%. All resident 
monthly recurrent charges are fixed for life, providing comfort and security in an uncertain economic landscape.

Residences
128 Beaconsfield Rd
Chatswood NSW 2067

For Appointments, call Nada & Miranda on
1800 520 168

or visit watermarkresidences.com.au

By Pariter and Watermark Living
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INTERNATIONAL CARGO EXPRESS

COMPLIMENTARY STORAGE OF OUR GRAFFITI TRAILER
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COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING

CLARKE
MURPHY

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S



ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21	 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22	 Michael MacQuillan



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST. 	 The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND. 	 High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. 	 The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. 	 The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


